
Parish Pastoral Council Meeting
June 25, 2024 6:30-8:00 pm

MINUTES

Present: Cecilia Altamirano, Cyndi Banaag, Ryan Bao, Msgr. Fran Cilia, Cathleen
Lencioni, Nick Nichols, Christina Nolan, Elyse Raby (virtual), Lucy Silva, Scot Stennis,
Kay Tierney, Fr. Victor Trinidad, Leandro Vieira.

Excused: Ursula Szeles, Mary Reiland.

Opening Prayer

New Business
• Website reviewed - new faith formation documents uploaded.

Feedback on Parish Celebrations
• Feedback from Father Victor and Father Ryan’s celebrations was very

positive. Everyone enjoyed the Mass and the reception alike.

PPC Updates at Mass
• Shared any feedback received after PPC presentations at each Mass.

Overall feedback was very positive.
• Some parishioners wanted information on how to volunteer. The council will

build a database of volunteers.
• Registration of new parishioners was discussed. The council proposed ideas

about having a table with a database of parishioners during Renewal
Weekend to make sure that all parishioners are registered.

Communion of the Cup
• Return the Communion of the Cup to St. Clare Parish was discussed. The

Diocese allows parishes to make their own decision.
• The CDC conducted a study about the purificators, which are very effective in

filtering germs. No great risk was found from coming in contact with the
Communion Cup.



• During flu season our parish always follows recommendations from the health
department.

• We will continue to pray for discernment.

Liturgical Minister Name Tags
• The Council agreed to order name tags for those ministers who have agreed

to wear them - starting with the Council.

St. Clare Ministry Renewal
• Dates are confirmed – Jan. 11-12 Tabling / Feb. 8-9 Training
• Next meeting will be dedicated to planning and streamlining Renewal

Ministries Weekend.
• Additional mid-month Zoom Council meeting was approved only as needed.

Next in-person meeting: Tuesday, Aug. 13

Meeting adjourned at 8:05pm


